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FY 2025 DEPARTMENT REQUESTS — ADMINISTRATION AND REGULATION  
APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE 

 
Fiscal Year 2025 General Fund Department Requests.  Departments are requesting a total of  
$72.1 million from the General Fund.  This is an increase of approximately $1.5 million compared to 
estimated FY 2024, as presented in the table below. 
 

 
 
Department of Administrative Services (DAS).  The DAS is requesting a decrease from the General 
Fund totaling $25,000.  This returns the State Library appropriation to FY 2023 levels.  
 
Auditor of State (AOS).  The AOS is requesting an increase from the General Fund totaling 
approximately $597,000 compared to estimated FY 2024.  This is due to an increase in the cost of 
completing audits of State agencies and local audits. 
 
Department of Insurance and Financial Services (DIFS).  Tracking reflects a decrease from the 
General Fund totaling $1.0 million due to the transfer of the Alcoholic Beverages Operations to the 
Department of Revenue.  This transfer resulted in an FY 2025 departmental decrease of $1.0 million 
compared to estimated FY 2024. 
 
Department of Revenue (IDR).  Tracking reflects an increase from the General Fund totaling $1.0 million 
due to the transfer of the Alcoholic Beverages Operations from the Department of Insurance and 
Financial Services.  With the enactment of SF 514, alcoholic beverages operations activities were 
transferred to the IDR.  This transfer resulted in an FY 2025 departmental increase of $1.0 million 
compared to estimated FY 2024.   
 



December 12, 2023 Fiscal Update Article 2 
 

 
 

www.legis.iowa.gov 

Secretary of State (SOS).  The SOS is requesting an increase from the General Fund totaling $942,000 
compared to estimated FY 2024, including: 

• An increase of $440,000 and 4.3 full-time equivalent (FTE) positions to create a training and 
compliance team to train county auditors and county auditor staff. 

• An increase of $502,000 and 2.0 FTE positions to conduct real-time analysis of security risk while 
managing and mitigating security risk and vulnerabilities. 

 
Fiscal Year 2025 Other Funds Department Requests.  Departments requested a total of $66.4 million 
from Other Funds, a decrease of $500,000 compared to estimated FY 2024.  

 
Iowa Public Employees’ Retirement System (IPERS).  In FY 2024, the IPERS received an increase of 
approximately $2.5 million, $500,000 of which was a one-time appropriation to hire a consultant to 
analyze and report on IPERS’ range of alternate solutions regarding benefits administration systems firms 
for IPERS’ pension administration system.  The decrease shown above represents a status quo budget 
due to the one-time appropriation received in FY 2024.  
 
Additional Notes.  Additional information can be found on the LSA website as follows: 

• Appropriation Tracking 

• Department Webpages 

• Budget Unit Briefs 

• Fiscal Update Article — Notice of Appropriations Transfer for the Iowa Department of Cultural 
Affairs (September 2023) 
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